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SCOUTS,




LONSDALE DISTRICT
SCOUT LEADERS’ MEETING
Notes of Scout Leaders’ Meeting held on 3 September 2012 at DHQ, Moor Street, Lancaster.
Present: 
Forton: Geoff Trimnell, Halton: John Elliott, 16 Lcr: Andrew Holland, 33 Lcr: Steve Landles, 53 Lcr: Stephen Sargent, 11 More: Fiona Wetton, Michael Wetton, 16 More: Alan Hague.
District: Paul Sargent (ADC Scouts), John Buckley (DSL).
Apologies: Andrew Buckley, Mark Walker (DSL), Bridget & Mark Worsnop.
1.
Update
John welcomed back Paul Sargent who had recently been re-appointed as ADC (Scouts). 

Paul indicated that he was to be supported by the following District Scout Leaders:

John Buckley (Continuing as a DSL), Mark Walker (formerly ADC Scouts), Andrew 
Holland (16th Lancaster), Fiona Wetton (11th Morecambe) and Scott Duncan 
(53rd Lancaster).

The new team had already met to discuss how they could better support the section and had 
been given troops that they would be responsible for supporting and liaising with. In addition to 
this, they would have various ‘strategic’ responsibilities i.e. to increase support for Chief Scout 
Gold Awards and to support new leaders. These responsibilities were clarified at the meeting.

 


Moving forward, the DC had asked the District Scout Leaders to focus on the following as a 
priority: 

Regular visits to Scout Troops, a review of the events offered by the District Scout Section and 
to produce a diary of events for 2012/13. 

To review the purpose and function of the Scout Leaders’ Meetings

Support and Induction for new Scout Leaders


To support membership growth within smaller sections.

2.
New County Website etc
Via Paul, Mark had wished to highlight that the County’s websites had been revamped and would hopefully be even more user-friendly and up to date.

There was a wish to promote further PL’s forums and, following discussion, it was agreed that the next one should be held on Tuesday 23 October at DHQ from 7 pm - 8.30 pm. Steve suggested that a subtle way forward, to promote better attendance, would be to make the sessions more fun and be more interesting with the ‘business’ part following; an in-town treasure hunt was one suggestion for the next session.
Mark had indicated that he was willing to continue with the County Rally organization. Another suggestion put forward for discussion and consideration was to hold a Lonsdale District Camp in 2013. Your views would be welcomed.                
3. 
Review of Events & Diary for 2012/13
General discussion took place on the current programme of events organized by the District. Some of these were well supported by Troops but several others were generally not. Views were expressed on why this might be. Obviously some were perhaps more attractive to young people than others. Some felt that leaders might not be always fully aware of what the particular event involved and better communication might help there.

For information, a list of events supported by the District currently was listed as follows:-  
Hiking Competition, Quiz, Knight Activity, Swimming Gala, Challenge Camp, 5-a-side Football, County Hiking Competition, County Orienteering Competition, County Rally, PL’s forums, St. George’s Day parade, Remembrance Sunday.

Questions raised included whether Troops wanted competitions at all and should there be fewer events. Steve queried why some events were not as popular as others; Perhaps leaders had enough on running their own show querying what benefit the District events had for them. He suggested that a more productive way forward might be for the District to concentrate on providing activities that Troops could not put on for themselves. Alan suggested that it might be useful to review what other Districts were putting on, and finding successful, to provide some guidance for the future. He felt that it would be regrettable if competitions such as hiking and camping were discontinued as they were valuable in promoting standards in core Scout activities.
It was agreed that a suitable opportunity to review the events and programme would be at the all leaders meeting in September when a ‘brainstorming’ session was proposed. (Note: this meeting has subsequently been postponed).
4.
Hiking Competition, 22/23 September 2012
Entry forms had been circulated and were available on the website.

John indicated that the first day’s Saturday hike for the senior teams would be about 9 miles long and the Sunday one about 5 miles. On this occasion the routes would be specified with senior teams notified one week before the event so that they could prepare a Route Plan. They would be marked on accuracy in keeping to their projected times. The closing date for entries was 8 September.
5.
Chief Scout’s Gold Award
It was confirmed that any Scouts who had completed the requirements for the award should be notified to the ADC so that they could be interviewed. This would be carried out by the respective DSL.
6.
Any Other Business 
a. Water Activities
In response to a query Steve indicated that 33rd Lcr were willing in principle to offer facilities for water activities.
b. Activities Drop-in Sessions, 11 September & 10 October
There will be Activities Clinic drop-in sessions at DHQ for activity permits – applications, questions etc on 11 September & 10 October
c. Swimming Gala, 29 September

A reminder that entry forms for the gala are available on the website. The closing day for entries is 23 September.
7.
Next Meeting 
The next meeting was arranged for 5 November at 7.30 pm at DHQ..
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